## ROBSON RANCH WOMEN'S CLUB LUNCHEON

## October 3, 2022

The general membership luncheon meeting of the RRWC was held on October 3, 2022.

## **Business Meeting:**

Nancy Garre, President-Elect stood in for Rose Depoe and called the meeting to order at 12:15, following a buffet lunch, and welcomed all attendees.

Nancy read a quote for the meeting on Rose's behalf.

Nancy Garre and Bert Zeitlin introduced new members and first-time attendees.

Shirley Monge stood in for Sandra Mankowich and celebrated the October birthdays. There was a drawing for the free lunch and lottery ticket. Maggie Jamison won.

Nancy stated we now have a total of 485 members.

Nancy gave an overview of the club's finances and thanked the table decorators, greeters, and hospitality team for a great job.

Nancy let everyone know Shirley Monge has planned our next Social for Friday, November 4<sup>th</sup> from 3-5:00 m on the Patio and encouraged everyone to attend.

Donna Gardner gave an update from the Community Outreach committee. Friends of the Family was our charity today and Donna introduced their new representative, Zachary Gentry. We raised \$360 as a donation to them. As part of Share the Blessings, Dee Kammerman won a free lunch at our next luncheon meeting. Donna went on to let us know that Our Daily Bread will be giving tours on October 12<sup>th</sup> and having a cookout on October 14<sup>th</sup>. Our annual Adopt-A-Family for Friends of the Family is coming up. There will be more information in November. Donna then introduced Sandy Conwell.

Sandy is heading up a Duffle Bag Program for Friends of the Family. She shared statistics regarding domestic and sexual assault and informed us of the need for filled duffle bags. The Survivor Advocacy Team takes them to victims at the hospital or police station. The contents needed for each bag were listed on sheets on each table. The list will also be on the website and sent via email. Each bag should have something attached indicating the size of the clothing inside. Complete bags are to be returned to Sandy or brought to the November meeting.

Nancy reminded everyone of the pink sheets on the table to write down the names of people to receive a card from the Sunshine Committee.

Chris Anderson gave an update on the Holiday Market. We have 54 vendors. Volunteers (including husbands) are still needed to work on Friday, October 7th and Saturday, October 8th. Debbie Hunley will hold a volunteer meeting in the Legacy room on October 4<sup>th</sup> at 1:00.

Nancy reminded everyone Kasey Miller and the Service Committee will be putting on Santa at the Ranch in December.

Nancy introduced Ruby Wilson to present the slate of officers for 2023. Ruby first thanked her committee, Ladonna Womachel, Barbara Leurig, Dee Sico and Sherry Eason. She then announced the slate as follows: President-Elect, Lisa Olson; Secretary, Donna Debover; Treasurer, Nancy Nix; Parliamentarian, Debra Noguera; Luncheon Coordinator, Sandra Mankowich; VP Membership, Rita Paxton; and VP Programs is pending at this time.

Nancy thanked Ruby and her committee and encouraged the membership consider non-elected leadership positions on committees and to see her for more information after the meeting.

Nancy announced the November program will be Dorie McLemore, comedian and author.

Nancy then announced the Chico Fashion Show coordinated by Katherine Vess. Katherine and the Chico representatives presented a wonderful show with members who volunteered as models. Door prizes were won by Debbie Blackburn and Sara Clark.

The meeting adjourned at 1:23 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Olson on behalf of Donna M. DeBoever Secretary, RRWC